
i3Er;rRepublic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resource s Ll i
PENRO Marinduque

... . ^
I T . ,V'IJ

:6

MEMORANDUM

FOR

THRU

FROM

SUBJECT

DATE

a

The Regional Executive Director 
DENR-MIMAROPA Region

The OIC-Assistant Regional Director 
For Technical Services

The OIC-PENR Officer

INSPECTION / INVESTIGATION REPORT RE: 
UTILIZATION AND EXPLORATION OF THE NATURAL 
DRIED RIVER BED OF THE BOAC RIVER AS PER 
SANGGUNIANG BA VAN RESOLUTION NO. 2022-35

December 01, 2022

Pursuant to the Memorandum dated September 09, 2022 seeking the technical 
assistance of DENR as per letter-request of Mayor Armi DC. Carreon of the Municipality of 
Boac over a parcel of dried river bed, this Office conducted an ocular inspection of the area 
and gathered the following infonnation from our files, to wit:

BACKGROUND:

1. In a letter dated May 29, 2017, Hon. Roberto M. Madia, then Municipal Mayor of Boac, 
applied for a Special Patent over a portion of the dried river bed located in Poblacion, Boac, 
Marinduque which was since then reclaimed and covered by an approved Survey Plan (MR- 
04-00000/1) surveyed for the Municipality of Boac. Attached therewith is a Memorandum 
of Agreement which was signed between the Municipality of Boac and the Province of 
Marinduque on October 24, 2013, wherein the western portion of MR-04-000001 will be 
used for the construction of Marinduque Recreational Center and Sports Arena for a period 
of twenty-five years;

2. On June 19, 2017, the Provincial Government of Marinduque, as represented by then 
Governor Carmencita O. Reyes also applied for a tenurial instrument over the same lot 
which prompted then Mayor Madia to oppose said application through a letter dated July 4, 
2017, a copy of which was furnished to this Office together with pertinent documents 
showing that the said dried river bed was allegedly owned, actually managed and utilized 
by the Municipality of Boac pursuant to several resolutions enacted by the Sangguinang 
Bayan ng Boac;

3. In 2019, OIC PENR Officer Imelda M. Diaz called for a Hearing between then Mayor 
Roberto M. Madia and then Gov. Carmencita O Reyes which was held at the Office of the 
PENRO and it was agreed to set aside the issue for the time being and to maintain the status 
quo;
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